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Selwyn District Council has received notice of a requirement for an alteration from NZ Transport 

Agency Waka Kotahi, in relation to Designation NZTA-1 – State Highway 1. 

The site to which the requirement applies is as follows: The requirement applies to approximately 

68,803m2 of land located North and South of State Highway 1 (SH1) and east to west of SH1, at the 

intersection of Rolleston Drive and SH1 and Jones Road, Rolleston. 

The requirement includes Crown land (administered by KiwiRail Holdings Limited) and land owned 

by Selwyn District Council. The proposed work to be undertaken within the area of the proposed 

designation alteration involves: 

• The closure of the existing intersection of SH1 and Rolleston Drive North and the construction 

of an overpass, over SH1 and the railway, to connect to Jones Road, with walking and cycling 

facilities.  

• A new exit lane from SH1 southbound to Rolleston Drive North and a new service lane, to 

improve access to the Rolleston town centre, highway amenities and suburbs.  

• Left turn only access / egress at Tennyson Street, Brookside Road, and Rolleston Drive South.  

• A left turn only egress from Hoskyns Road onto SH1 northbound.  

• Various ancillary works including, but not limited to, the construction of stormwater detention 

basins, reconfiguration of property access and associated road works within the local road 

network. 

 

The notice of requirement may be found on the Council’s website www.selwyn.govt.nz or at any 

Selwyn District Council service centre.  Hard copies may also be purchased.   

If you have any questions about the application, please contact: 

Processing Planner, Mary McConnell 

Email: m.mcconnell@harrisongrierson.com  

Phone: +64 21 721 623  

 
 

Notice of requirement for designation 
or alteration of designation 

Sections 168A(1A), 169, and 181, Resource Management Act 1991 
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Any person may make a submission on the notice of requirement, but a person who is a trade 

competitor of the requiring authority may do so only if that person is directly affected by an effect of 

the activity to which the requirement relates that  

(a)  adversely affects the environment; and 

(b)  does not relate to trade competition or the effects of trade competition. 

You may make a submission by sending a written or electronic submission to: 

Selwyn District Council, PO Box 90, Rolleston, 7643  

or: 

submissions@selwyn.govt.nz  

The submission must be in Form 21. Copies of this form are available from Selwyn District Council or 

on the Council’s website here: Selwyn District Council - Form 21 Submission on Notice of 

Requirement  

Submissions close on Wednesday, 18 June 2025 at 5pm. 

You must serve a copy of your submission on NZ Transport Agency Waka Kotahi whose address for 

service is: 

NZ Transport Agency Waka Kotahi  

PO Box 1479  

Christchurch 8140  

c/o Kate Graham Kate.Graham@beca.com  

 

As soon as reasonably practicable after serving your submission on Selwyn District Council.  
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